
JULY 11 ,  2021  JULY 11 ,  2021 JULY 11 ,  2021  JULY 11 ,  2021 |  15TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

Contact Us 
241 South Main Street 
North Canton, OH 44720 
(330) 499-2201 
 

info@stpaulncanton.org 
www.stpaulncanton.org 
 

Pastor 
Rev. John Keehner, Ext. 103 
jekeehner@yahoo.com 
 

Associate Pastor 
Rev. Brian Smith, Ext. 104 
bsmith@youngstowndiocese.org 
 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday                        
8:30am - 4:00pm   
Closed to public on Wednesdays. 
 

Mass Times 

Monday - Friday  |  7:15am 
Thursday  |  6:30pm 
Saturday  |  8:00am  (Reconciliation  
         following Saturday morning Mass) 
Saturday Vigil  |  5:00pm 
Sunday  |  7:30am, 9:00am, 10:30am 12:00pm 
 

Masses  Livestreamed on our website:Masses  Livestreamed on our website:Masses  Livestreamed on our website:Masses  Livestreamed on our website:    
Daily 7:15 am, Saturday 5pm & Sunday 10:30am 
 

Saint Paul Catholic School  
(330) 494-0223 
Principal: Amie Hale, Ext. 118 
Secretary: Norma Payne, Ext. 119  
Latchkey Director: Michele Kennedy, Ext. 120 
Preschool: Jennifer Donnelly, 330-494-8793  
        jdonnelly@stpaulncanton.org  

Deacons 
Chris Germak, 
cgermak@youngstowndiocese.org  
William Lambert 
Ed Laubacher, elaubacher64@gmail.com  
Ron Reolfi, rreolfi@stpaulncanton.org  
Dennis Ross, dross@stpaulncanton.org  
 

Pastors Emeritus 
Rev. Msgr. James A. Clarke 
Rev. James E. McKarns 

Director of Finance & 
Operations 
Peter Olsen, Ext. 106 
polsen@stpaulncanton.org 

Office Manager 
Pamela Brady, Ext. 101 
pbrady@stpaulncanton.org 

Secretary 
Ann Benedetto, Ext. 102 
abenedetto@stpaulncanton.org 

RCIA & Adult Ministries 
Michele Blate, Ext. 108 
mblate@stpaulncanton.org 

Children & Family Ministries, 
& Sacraments 
Dustine May, Ext. 109 
dmay@stpaulncanton.org 

Youth & Young Adult Ministries 
Michelle May, Ext. 111 
mmay@youngstowndiocese.org 
 

Development Director 
Renee Kessler, Ext. 107 
rkessler@stpaulncanton.org 
 

Music Minister 
Ben Walther 
benwalthermusic@gmail.com 
  

Prayer Chain 
www.stpaulncanton.org/prayer-chain 
or call parish office 
 

 Bulletin Deadline 
Tuesday at noon - 12 days prior�
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MASS INTENTIONS 
SUNDAY, JULY 10/11 
5:00 PM † Gary Franks 
7:30 AM † For Our Parishioners 
9:00 AM † Christy O’Meara 
10:30 AM † Mr Pat DeFrancesco 
12:00 PM † Ginny Moran 
MONDAY, JULY 12 
7:15 AM † Mark Krisher 
TUESDAY, JULY 13 
7:15 AM † Frank & Dolores Eder 
WEDNESDAY, JULY 14 
7:15 AM † Jane Barrett 
THURSDAY, JULY 15 
7:15 AM † Kevin Walker Jr 
6:30 PM † James Pastore Sr 
FRIDAY, JULY 16 
7:15 AM † All Souls Memorial 
SATURDAY, JULY 17 
8:00 AM † Jack Frient 
2:30 PM † Class/Royer Wedding 
5:00 PM † Edmund Kline 
SUNDAY, JULY 18 
7:30 AM † Cathy Johanning 
9:00 AM † Jeff Bodenschatz 
10:30 AM † For Our Parishioners 
12:00 PM † Glenn & Ruth Saylor 

STEWARDSHIP   
REFLECTION 
    

15TH SUNDAY 15TH SUNDAY 15TH SUNDAY 15TH SUNDAY     
IN ORDINARY TIMEIN ORDINARY TIMEIN ORDINARY TIMEIN ORDINARY TIME    
 

Our readings today 
remind us to live our lives 
in total surrender to God’s 
care. 

The Gospel recounts 
when Jesus instructs His 
twelve apostles to begin 
their missionary work two 
by two. He encouraged them to take very little — 
a walking stick and sandals. 

If you can recall a time you packed for a trip, or 
even left the house for a day’s travel, you might 
remember making a list or packing days in 
advance. We tend to pack so we know we will be 
comfortable. 

If we extend this concept of "comfort" into other 
areas of our lives, we will most likely find a few 
instances where we ensure life is comfortable. It 
could be buying extra food at the grocery store, 
making sure we have the most updated 
technology, or even feeling safe in our bank 
accounts. 

It is not bad to have extra food in the pantry or a 
new phone. And it isn’t bad to save money. These 
things can be good when used properly. 

But what if we are looking to these things for 
comfort, security or even happiness? 

Imagine if Jesus approached you and said, “Go 
out and do my work, but you can only bring a 
walking stick and shoes.” Would you be willing to 
surrender all the rest? 

A key component of living out our call as Christian 
stewards is total surrender. It is trusting in God 
during our best moments and our hardest. It is 
looking to Him for security, comfort and 
happiness. 

Reflect on the ways you might be looking for 
comfort in the things of this world. Tangibly find a 
way to become independent from that "thing" so 
that you can become more dependent on God.  

TANZANIA  
SACRAMENTALS  
 

Asante sana (Thank you very much!) to all who 
donated sacramentals for Tanzania!!  We have 
10 suitcases of very beautiful donations to take 
with us.   
Please do not leave any further donations in 
the gathering space as we have no room for 
more.   
God bless you for your generosity to the      
people and seminarians of Moshi, Tanzania!! 



3 
15TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

                                        SAINT PAUL CATHOLIC PARISH    †    NORTH CANTON, OHIO  

STEWARDSHIP 
THOUGHT 
Imagine taking nothing but a stick when you go 
on a trip.  The Apostles must have really trusted 
in God’s providential care.  Think of all the 
material things “we can’t live without” in today’s 
world.  We make our life’s journey more difficult 
because of all the material baggage that we drag 
along.  Putting God first in everything and 
putting our money and possessions second gives 
us freedom because we don’t become “slaves” to 
wanting to acquire more things. 

STEWARDSHIP OF 
TREASURE 
Weekly Offertory ReportWeekly Offertory ReportWeekly Offertory ReportWeekly Offertory Report� 
June 15 June 15 June 15 June 15 ----    June 21, 2021June 21, 2021June 21, 2021June 21, 2021 
Contributions at Mass  $ 11,030.00 
Received During Week $  11,524.72 
Electronic Giving   $ 17,062.88 
Total Weekly Offertory  $ 39,617.60 
 

Weekly Average for the Fiscal Year (July - June)  
- for 50 Weeks - 
2020-21 $33,465.31 
2019-20 $31,377.47 
 

Thank you for your faithful offerings to Saint Thank you for your faithful offerings to Saint Thank you for your faithful offerings to Saint Thank you for your faithful offerings to Saint 
Paul Catholic Parish.Paul Catholic Parish.Paul Catholic Parish.Paul Catholic Parish.  
 

Memorial Donations to St Paul ParishMemorial Donations to St Paul ParishMemorial Donations to St Paul ParishMemorial Donations to St Paul Parish    
Donations to St. Paul Parish or School are an 
appropriate way to remember your loved ones.  
Donations totaling over $1,000 are memorialized 
with an engraved leaf on the parish Legacy Tree. 
Please contact Renee Kessler, parish 
development director, or Fr. Keehner if you have 
any questions.   

 
 

Paving a Path to the FuturePaving a Path to the FuturePaving a Path to the FuturePaving a Path to the Future    
The alley between Zion and St. Paul is being 
vacated by the city and will become St. Paul 
parish property.  The alley is in serious need of 
major repair.  The final project of the 2015 Capital 
Campaign is the repaving of the Main Street and 
south school parking lots.  School families and all 
interested parishioners are being given the 
opportunity to raise the funds to repave the alley.  
Our goal is to raise $40,000.  Log onto the parish 
WeShare egiving portal to contribute.  
Contribution forms are also available at the 
parish and school offices.  Please contact the 
parish business office if you have any questions.  

A NOTE FROM  
FR. KEEHNER 
BEWARE OF EMAIL SCAMS 
A few times over the last month or two, a parish-
ioner has contacted me concerning an email, us-
ing a fake email address, in which I had allegedly      
requested a purchase of gift cards for an unspeci-
fied reason.   Please know that this is a SCAM.  I 
would never email anyone out of the blue and ask 
him or her to purchase gift cards and then not be 
available to speak to them directly.  If this has hap-
pened to you, you need to make a police re-
port.  Again, please be aware that I will never con-
tact you via email to ask that you purchase any-
thing for me or for the parish. 

MAIN STREET PARKING LOT 
CLOSED FOR TWO WEEKS 
 

Our Main Street parking lot is closed as repaving 
began on July 5.  The closure will last approximately 
ten days.  The parish offices will be open during 
this time.  If you need to get to the office but are 
unable to make the walk from the back parking lot, 
please call us.  We’ll assist you as best we can.  We 
apologize for any inconvenience.   

 

ANNUAL  
MISSION APPEAL 
JULY 17 & 18JULY 17 & 18JULY 17 & 18JULY 17 & 18    
Next weekend, we are happy to welcome Fr. Jo-
seph, a diocesan priest from the African country of 
Nigeria, who will be giving our annual Mission     
Appeal.   

We will be taking up a special collection for this ap-
peal, which allows us to share in the missionary 
work of the Church.  Please put your donation for 
this appeal in an envelope marked “Mission Appeal” 
and drop it in a collection box in church or in the 
mail slot in the parish office door. 

Please be generous.  

See page 9 for a letter from Fr. Joseph describing 
their work in Nigeria. 
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PARKING LOT 
TEMPORARILY 
CLOSED 
See page 3 regarding closure 
of our Main Street parking lot. 

 
CHARISMATIC 
PRAYER GROUP  
JULY 12  |  6:30 PM JULY 12  |  6:30 PM JULY 12  |  6:30 PM JULY 12  |  6:30 PM     
WALSH UNIV CHAPELWALSH UNIV CHAPELWALSH UNIV CHAPELWALSH UNIV CHAPEL    
This group is affiliated with 
the Catholic Charismatic 
Renewal of the Diocese of 
Youngstown, Ohio. For more 
information you may call 
Rosemary Pfiffner - 330-499-
9371. Check out our website 
at communityofpraise.org 
 
ANNUAL 
MISSION APPEAL 
COLLECTION 

Fr Joseph from Nigeria will 
speak at Masses.  See page 3. 
 
PARISH COUNCIL 
NOMINATIONS  
NOW THROUGH JULY 18NOW THROUGH JULY 18NOW THROUGH JULY 18NOW THROUGH JULY 18    
See page 8 for information on 
how to nominate someone. 
 
SAINT PAUL VBS  
JULY 19JULY 19JULY 19JULY 19----23232323    
9AM TO NOON DAILY9AM TO NOON DAILY9AM TO NOON DAILY9AM TO NOON DAILY    
See page 10 for information 
about Vacation Bible School 
and how to register. 
 

ANNUAL SCHOOL 
SUPPLY DRIVE  
SUNDAY, JULY 25SUNDAY, JULY 25SUNDAY, JULY 25SUNDAY, JULY 25    
Help us FILL A TRUCK with 
school supplies for students 
in need!  See page 6. 
 
WELCOME BACK 
CELEBRATION 
SUNDAY, JULY 25SUNDAY, JULY 25SUNDAY, JULY 25SUNDAY, JULY 25    
Join us on the Parish Grounds 
for a “Homecoming Event” to 
celebrate being together again 
after a long year of  social 
distancing, staying home and 
wearing masks! It’s fun (and 
free!) for the entire family. There 
will be Mass, music, food, 
games, and more!  Planning on 
attending?   

 

PARISH ART 
SHOW  
AUGUST 14 & 15AUGUST 14 & 15AUGUST 14 & 15AUGUST 14 & 15    
IN THE SOCIAL HALLIN THE SOCIAL HALLIN THE SOCIAL HALLIN THE SOCIAL HALL    
Save the date to attend!  To 
enter artwork in the show, go to 
our parish website to find the 
submission form.  Questions? 
Contact Michele Blate at 
mblate@stpaulncanton.org 
 
NEW AT  
SAINT PAUL’S 
WALKING IN STRENGTH for 
the men of our parish. 
WALKING IN GRACE for the 
women of our parish. 
See information on page 7. 

PATRIOTIC 
ROSARY  
WEDNESDAYS | 12:15PM WEDNESDAYS | 12:15PM WEDNESDAYS | 12:15PM WEDNESDAYS | 12:15PM     
ADORATION AT NOONADORATION AT NOONADORATION AT NOONADORATION AT NOON    
Join us to pray for our country. 
 
VULNERABLE ADULT 
& YOUTH PROTECTION 
Please read the important 
information on page 8. 
 
JOIN FATHER 
KEEHNER IN THE 
HOLY LAND 
OCT 28 OCT 28 OCT 28 OCT 28 ----    NOV 7, 2021NOV 7, 2021NOV 7, 2021NOV 7, 2021    
 

After a year that 
changed everything, 
we invite you to 
process, heal, grow, 
and become “fully 
alive” through the experience of 
pilgrimage.  
Join Fr. John Keehner, along 
with Catholic radio personality 
Brooke Taylor, and tour 
chaplain Fr. John Michael Paul 
CSJ, for a transformative trip to 
the Holy Land.  Stops include 
Bethlehem, Jerusalem, Cana, 
Capernaum, Nazareth, Jericho, 
The Jordan River, The Sea of 
Galilee and more. Select 
International Tours is offering 
Cancel for Any Reason travel 
protection coverage. 
 

To reserve your spot, call Select 
International Travel, 1-800-842-
4842 (specify pilgrimage with 
Brooke ) or visit: 
selectinternationaltours.com/btsselectinternationaltours.com/btsselectinternationaltours.com/btsselectinternationaltours.com/bts 
Space is limited. 
You may also contact Brooke 
Taylor with any questions at 
saintgabrielmedia@gmail.com 

NEXT WEEKENDNEXT WEEKENDNEXT WEEKENDNEXT WEEKEND    

See page 5 for information See page 5 for information See page 5 for information See page 5 for information 
and details on how to RSVP.and details on how to RSVP.and details on how to RSVP.and details on how to RSVP.    
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YOUTH MINISTRYYOUTH MINISTRYYOUTH MINISTRYYOUTH MINISTRY    
New freshmen through graduating Seniors are invited to all 
events through the summer months.  If you wish to be added to 
the Flocknote updates contact Michelle via email.  

�� TODAY, Sunday, July 11th we’ll have a Sunday Session at 7pm.  

�� Join us for the Parish Homecoming Picnic on July 25 at 2pm!     
    

Ways You Can Support YouthWays You Can Support YouthWays You Can Support YouthWays You Can Support Youth    
Support the leaders who are working in ministry with youth. Help 
with support roles, such as keeping track of mailing lists, meals/
snacks or transportation.  Support the adults who are 
volunteering and assist them with childcare.    

YOUNG ADULT YOUNG ADULT YOUNG ADULT YOUNG ADULT 
MINISTRYMINISTRYMINISTRYMINISTRY     
  

Young Adults, ages 18-32, mark your 
calendars!    

Join us  August 23 at St. Peter’s in Can-
ton at 6:30 for a church tour and then 
out to dinner at Canton Brewing. In 
September we’ve got a picnic planned 
at Price Park.  To join us or to receive 
future updates, contact Michelle by 
email mmay@youngstowndiocese.org     

JUNE FUNERALS 
 

Norma Snow 
Karl Frantzell 
Dianne M Cain 
Daniel Weitz 
Ronald DeBarr 

JUNE NEW  

PARISHIONERS 
  

M/M Jesus & Leigh Ann  
 De La Cruz and family 
Mrs Laura Fenn and family 
M M Maxwell & Jennifer 
 McQueen and family 
M/M Stephen & Jennifer 
 Rakocy 
M/M Alexander & Meredith 
 Soduk and family 
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SAFE ENVIRONMENT REQUIREMENTS  
FOR THE PROTECTION OF  
YOUTH & VULNERABLE ADULTS 
    

    

*** IMPORTANT INFORMATION ****** IMPORTANT INFORMATION ****** IMPORTANT INFORMATION ****** IMPORTANT INFORMATION ***    
 

ANYONE WORKING WITH ANYONE WORKING WITH ANYONE WORKING WITH ANYONE WORKING WITH CHILDREN OR VULNERABLE ADULTSCHILDREN OR VULNERABLE ADULTSCHILDREN OR VULNERABLE ADULTSCHILDREN OR VULNERABLE ADULTS    IS REQUIREDIS REQUIREDIS REQUIREDIS REQUIRED TO HAVE TRAINING AND TO HAVE TRAINING AND TO HAVE TRAINING AND TO HAVE TRAINING AND 
A BACKGROUND CHECKA BACKGROUND CHECKA BACKGROUND CHECKA BACKGROUND CHECK....  This includes school volunteers and coaches, catechists, youth ministry 
volunteers, scout volunteers, and Eucharistic Ministers who visit the sick and homebound or take Eucharist 
to area nursing homes. . . .     

The following requirements MUSTMUSTMUSTMUST be met BEFOREBEFOREBEFOREBEFORE you can volunteer for the above ministries, OROROROR volunteer 
at any school activity including after-school events. 

1. Get fingerprintedGet fingerprintedGet fingerprintedGet fingerprinted. BCI reports are only good for five years. Contact Pam Brady at the Parish Office 
to schedule fingerprinting at pbrady@stpaulncanton.org or 330-499-2201, ext. 101. This is a free service to 
our staff and volunteers. 

2. Complete Appendix 9 on both sidesComplete Appendix 9 on both sidesComplete Appendix 9 on both sidesComplete Appendix 9 on both sides. This can be accomplished at the same time you are 
fingerprinted. 

3. Complete VIRTUS trainingComplete VIRTUS trainingComplete VIRTUS trainingComplete VIRTUS training (required even if you previously attended the Diocese of Youngstown 
Child Protection Class). Currently, VIRTUS is available online with the convenience of doing it in the 
comfort of your own home at a time you choose. 

Instructions for the on-line VIRTUS class are available when you get fingerprinted. 

PLEASE NOTE:  PLEASE NOTE:  PLEASE NOTE:  PLEASE NOTE:  Due to a recent system update, the State of Ohio currently has a background check 
delay of 45 daysdelay of 45 daysdelay of 45 daysdelay of 45 days. “This delay is impacting the entire State of Ohio and they are not able to predict with any 
certainty when the issue will be resolved. Despite almost constant work on the new system, the earliest 
resolution would be sometime late next week. I expect the time delay to increase. I apologize for the 
inconvenience, but the safety of our children and vulnerable adults cannot be jeopardized. The Diocese will 
not grant the compliant status to a person until we receive their background check(s) from BCI. Please 
remember that only compliant adults may work with children and vulnerable adults.” (As quoted from a 
memorandum dated June 28, 2021 from the Safe Environment Coordinator, Victim Assistance Coordinator, 
Diocese of Youngstown.)  

 

PARISH ADVISORY COUNCIL NOMINATIONS  
NOW THROUGH SUNDAY, NOW THROUGH SUNDAY, NOW THROUGH SUNDAY, NOW THROUGH SUNDAY, JULY 18JULY 18JULY 18JULY 18    
Nominations for the Parish Advisory Council will be accepted now through Sunday, now through Sunday, now through Sunday, now through Sunday, 
July 18July 18July 18July 18. You may nominatemay nominatemay nominatemay nominate up to two peopleup to two peopleup to two peopleup to two people. We invite you to nominate yourself, 

or someone else whom you would like to see represent you on the Parish Advisory Council.   
Nominees are to be confirmed practicing Catholics, age 16 or older, registered members of St. Paul Parish in 
good standing with the Church, and able to perform the duties of the Parish Advisory Council. 
Please email your nominations to info@stpaulncanton.org, drop a note in the collection box or the mail slot 
in the parish office door. 
The following people currently serve on the Parish Advisory Council and should not be nominated:The following people currently serve on the Parish Advisory Council and should not be nominated:The following people currently serve on the Parish Advisory Council and should not be nominated:The following people currently serve on the Parish Advisory Council and should not be nominated:  
Tim Bentivegna, Nick Colston, Kathleen Prasnal, Bill Benedetto, Lisa Turgeon, and Paula Warren. 
Biographies of the six most nominated candidates will be published in the August 8 bulletin.   
The election will be held Aug 14The election will be held Aug 14The election will be held Aug 14The election will be held Aug 14----15 to choose three new members for the council.15 to choose three new members for the council.15 to choose three new members for the council.15 to choose three new members for the council.    
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ANNUAL MISSION APPEAL 
WEEKEND OF JULY 17 & 18WEEKEND OF JULY 17 & 18WEEKEND OF JULY 17 & 18WEEKEND OF JULY 17 & 18    
A Letter from Fr JosephA Letter from Fr JosephA Letter from Fr JosephA Letter from Fr Joseph    

 
2021 MISSION COOPERATIVE PLAN FOR IKOT EKPENE DIOCESE, NIGERIA2021 MISSION COOPERATIVE PLAN FOR IKOT EKPENE DIOCESE, NIGERIA2021 MISSION COOPERATIVE PLAN FOR IKOT EKPENE DIOCESE, NIGERIA2021 MISSION COOPERATIVE PLAN FOR IKOT EKPENE DIOCESE, NIGERIA. 

 

My dear Friends, 

First of all, I thank your Bishop, the Society for the Propagation of the Faith, and your Pastor, for giving 
me this opportunity to come and share with you the situation of the Catholic Diocese of Ikot Ekpene 
in Nigeria.   

Ikot Ekpene Diocese is a very poor diocese, located in the rural South South (formerly South  
East) of Nigeria. Due to the present economic and political situations in Nigeria, we need urgent help 
from you to survive. Being the only Catholic Diocese in an area with over Three million people, there 
are tremendous needs for the people both for evangelization and human development. The Diocese 
administers to very poor rural people whose occupations are mostly subsistent farming and mixed- 
cropping. In addition, the Diocese is also helping displaced people moving into the area due to politi-
cal, social, and religious instabilities in the nation.   

Many of you have heard about the persecution of Christians carried out by groups of Islamic extrem-
ists, and supported by Turkey and Saudi Arabia. The problems faced by the Church in Nigeria is     
compounded by terrorist groups like Boko Haram, the Fulani militias of the Miyetti Allah anti-Christian 
movements, which through kidnappings, beheadings and banditry, have made Nigeria a very instable 
country. Their evil actions have resulted to thousands of Christians, priests, nuns, and seminarians to 
lose their lives. Many Churches, convents and seminaries have been burned down. The recent bomb-
ings, killings and displacements of poor farmers in our locality had made it very difficult for the people 
to live in peace. Our Diocese is filled with refugees who have no other place to go to. In addition, the 
COVID pandemic makes a bad situation worse.  

As you can see, our Ministry comprises of TWO main sections. The first is EVANGELIZATION (Spiritual) EVANGELIZATION (Spiritual) EVANGELIZATION (Spiritual) EVANGELIZATION (Spiritual) 
and the second is HUMAN DEVELOPMENT (Temporal).and the second is HUMAN DEVELOPMENT (Temporal).and the second is HUMAN DEVELOPMENT (Temporal).and the second is HUMAN DEVELOPMENT (Temporal). Before the recent development, Primary Primary Primary Primary 
Health Care Health Care Health Care Health Care had been    foremost in Human Development. CURRENTLY CURRENTLY CURRENTLY CURRENTLY we are trying to invest in    
MATERNITY CLINICSMATERNITY CLINICSMATERNITY CLINICSMATERNITY CLINICS due to the number of Women that die each year at Childbirth and the high 
rate of infantile mortality in our area. Therefore, in addition to the refugee situation, money that we 
realize from this appeal    will also go into this projectwill also go into this projectwill also go into this projectwill also go into this project. All these have made it urgent for us to turn to you 
for help. Therefore, proceeds from this mission will directly benefit and help the people in the areas of 
education of children, rehabilitation of refugees, the physically and mentally challenged, primary 
health care, maternity, orphans, shelter for the homeless, training of catechists and seminarians.  

Thank you very much in anticipation for your kind consideration and response to our humble appeal, 
and for all you have done for us in the Missions. God BLESS You. 

Fraternally Yours in Christ,   

Rev. Joseph F. Ekpo 
Missions Coordinator & Bishop’s Aide, Diocese of Ikot Ekpene 
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PROJECT RACHEL 
Find True Freedom! Do you need freedom from the heartache of an abortion? God’s mercy offers release 
from the bonds of regret.  There is Hope and Healing available.  For CONFIDENTIAL help text or call Project 
Rachel of Northeast Ohio  at 330-360-0430 or go to https://hopeafterabortionneo.weebly.com/ 


